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 Civic Engagement and Outreach Community Service Program
                                  JANUARY 2022 Newsletter
                   Martin Luther King Jr. Day of Service
                                   Monday, January 17, 2022 

Life’s most persistent and urgent question is, “What are you doing for others?” MLK Jr.
The answer to that essential question is an easy one for GFWC members. We are 
researching needs, spreading the word, rounding up our members, initiating projects, gathering supplies and reaching out to support those in need.

Many clubs have special projects to acknowledge Martin Luther King Jr’s birthday and Day of Service by honoring the work that he did and the work he asked of us. Within the realm of civil rights, Dr. King was passionate and unswerving about Poverty – “an evil that plaques the modern world…” The rich nations of the world must use their vast resources of wealth to develop the underdeveloped, school the unschooled, and feed the unfed. No individual or nation can be great if it does not have a concern for “the least of us.” 1964 Nobel peace Prize Address
Did you know that Illinois was the first state to adopt MLK Jr Day as a state holiday?

“Let us march on poverty until no American parent has to skip a meal so that their children may eat.” MLK Jr
Clubs were ready to feed the hungry.
· The GFWC Maine Semper Fidelis Club of Skowheagan did a MLK Day of Service with a local soup kitchen. Meals of lasagna, garlic bread and salad mix, enough for 78 meals, were delivered to the soup kitchen on MLK Day of Service.

· GFWC Tennessee Newbern Woman’s Club gathered items for the Tennessee Homeless Solutions thrift store as their MLK Day of Service project. Club members gathered household items for this event, but in true volunteer fashion, club members saw that the need was so vast they adopted the organization and conducted monthly projects throughout the year including cooking and serving hot lunches, assembling weekend food bags.
· GFWC New Hampshire Hudson Women’s Club volunteered at the Hudson Food Pantry on MLK Day of Service. One group sorted canned and packaged foods by category and date of “best used by” while another group assembled Easter baskets from bags of donations. The club also donated $200 in gift cards for teen-agers. By May, Covid was affecting the Food Pantry so an additional $500. to “Feed Our Kids” was donated.
“Why should there be hunger and privation in any land, in any city, at any table when man has the resources and the scientific knowledge to provide all mankind with the basic necessities of life.” MLK Jr

Homeless in the community were supported.
· In honor of MLK Jr Day of Service, GFWC West Virginia Pea Ridge Woman’s Club members sponsored a free haircut/beard trim service at the City Mission in their community. A local barber donated his time and completed 17 haircuts and 6 beard trims. Club women served coffee and donuts. 45 goodie bags with shampoo, combs, brushes and toiletries were given away, totaling over $700. in-kind donations.    
· GFWC Kansas Questers donated money, clothing, food, personal hygiene items, Christmas gifts for children, to the homeless and the food bank in honor of MLK Jr Day of Service.
· GFWC Indiana Women’s Club of St. John, joined with Tri Kappa, a local sorority, and each member gave $2.00 to purchase warm socks for veterans at the Gary Homeless Shelter to observe MLK Jr Day. 
“Everybody can be great…because anybody can serve. You don’t have to have a college degree to serve. You don’t have to make your subject and verb agree to serve. You only need a heart full of grace … a soul generated by love.” MLK Jr
Martin Luther King Jr Day of Service was a day clubs chose to serve members of their community, both near and far.
· GFWC Louisiana Dequincy Study Club chose to serve the local nursing home residents of Greenville Nursing Home by serving a fruit drink and individual snack bags to all 76 residents. Each snack bag was affixed with a label stating, “DeQuincy Study Club honors our Senior Citizens.”
· GFWC Colorado Southwest Region Woman’s Club gathered on January 20th for MLK Jr Day of Service to sew neck coolers for a Marine unit deployed in Afghanistan. The project, completed by 10 women, involved cutting, tearing, sewing, turning, ironing and filling them with water absorbing crystals. The 48 neck coolers were shipped to the wife of one of the deployed Marines. The project involved 44 volunteer hours, $60. for purchasing the camouflage fabric and $15. for mailing. 
· GFWC Rhode Island Cranston Women’s Community Club completed their two-year commitment to the Ronald McDonald House by choosing to honor MLK Day of Service by preparing and serving a meal at RMH for 30 – 35 people, families whose child was in the local hospital. Ingredients for the chicken fajitas, toppings, side dishes, desserts and drinks were purchased, food was prepared and delivered and an additional $100. of cleaning products were donated on the 20th.

·  GFWC Iowa celebrated MLK Jr Day of Service with their project KIDS CAN DO IT TOO! Children were invited to participate in volunteering at 7 stations with different activities. Families and day cares brought children to participate in projects organized by club members. Activities included: making cards for veterans, seed bombs of milkweed seeds, basic personal hygiene bags, decorating cookies for senior citizens, decorating lunch bags to be used in senior meal programs. Children and adults were encouraged to bring Soles for Shoes, canned food items for a local food pantry or travel size toiletries as an entrance fee. Over 80 hours were volunteered, $ and in-kind donations of over $210. was obtained.
                         ************************************************
In past newsletters, I have highlighted FRAC – Food Research & Action Center, as an excellent resource for information and webinars concerning their work fighting hunger and poverty. They are the nation’s leading nonprofit organization working to eradicate poverty-related hunger and undernutrition in the United States. Of special value to our clubs is the fact that in their FRAC NEWS DIGEST, they have articles pertaining to specific states, with current concerns, statistics and programs being implemented there. Although the following articles are about one of our well-known U.S. Senators, I find that in celebrating Senator Dole’s contributions fighting hunger, it is totally non-partisan. 
In their December 6, 2021, FRAC News Digest, they presented several articles highlighting the work that U.S. Senator Bob Dole accomplished during his long Senate career to fight hunger.
“The Food Research and Action Center is deeply saddened to learn of the passing of Senator Bob Dole (R-Kansas). Hunger in America would be far worse without Senator Dole’s bipartisan efforts. Because of his leadership, millions of households have been, and continue to be, lifted out of hunger and poverty. We celebrate his life today and every day moving forward as we continue our bipartisan tradition to bring attention to America’s hunger and poverty crisis. We will continue to keep children and families fed and out of poverty.”
Opinion: My Bob Dole    Marshall Matz, a former FRAC Board member

“Bob Dole had a heart as big as his beloved state of Kansas. With his special friend George McGovern, Bob Dole helped to feed literally millions of people around the world. They worked together to support the price of wheat, but also to reform the food stamp program, child nutrition programs and create the WIC program. After they left the Senate, they continued to work with President Clinton and created the Global School Lunch program that now feeds millions of children in the poorest areas of the world.”
                           ************************************************
Another FRAC News Digest, January 4, 2022 edition, just arrived in my in-box today! It has so much information. One specifically caught my attention: 
Hunger in Native American Communities

Food banks are serving Native American Communities with increased sense of urgency, The Counter, January 3, 2022. Addressing hunger in Native American communities is a high priority given the alarming rates of food insecurity on tribal lands. A report released this month found that 54 percent of Native American respondents could not afford to eat balanced meals sometimes or often during Covid-19, and more than one-third ate less than they should because they did not have enough money for food. A team decided to focus on getting food to Native Elders. “We’ve lost many Elders here on the reservation,” said Gary Besaw, Director of the Menominee Tribal Dept of Agriculture and Food Systems and Distribution Systems. He is a member of the Menominee Indian Tribe of Wisconsin, another program partner.
That was one of many small articles reported on regularly in the FRAC NEWS DIGEST, specific to a state or group needing assistance. Perhaps our Wisconsin or Western clubs could reach out.
                        *************************************************
                                                       AWARD ENTRIES                                                             Although not a new club year, as most clubs resume meetings in the fall, we are beginning a new calendar year and will reflectively tally the broad array of projects and programs our GFWC clubs have successfully accomplished from January 1, 2021, through December 31, 2021.
As there may be new members having taken over the position of state Civic Engagement and Outreach Chairman, I wanted to review some major points necessary for compilation of projects.
Gather all information from clubs with the following information about each project:
· Name of project

· Reason for project  

· How many members participated                       
· What was done  
· Who and how many benefitted

·  $ donated

· In-kind items’ value

· Hours

According to the form sent to state presidents from GFWC with instructions ~
The Award Entry (formally known as reports) should be four pages in total.
 One page will be the cover sheet.

 One page is to be a narrative from the state chairman of Civic Engagements and Outreach with the work that she completed, projects/programs she initiated or projects/programs that were undertaken by the entire state with one goal, such as donations to a Family Promise facility or a state-wide collection of sweatpants for veterans.
Two pages are to be 10 projects chosen from those submitted by clubs, with all information (as much as possible) listed above included with each project. Photos must be within the two pages.
If you have questions, please email or call me. 603 537-1756
The four page award entry will be sent to the state officer in charge of state award entries by a given date set by said state officer.
Once these award entries have been sent to GFWC ~ it will be time to CELEBRATE all of your good work and contributions to your communities…  and then PUBLICIZE!
Thank you again for all of the dedication you demonstrate through your actions. Any work done for others with your heart is certainly that which Dr. King would applaud.   Nancy
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